
HB 138 -- CONFIDENTIALITY OF MOTOR VEHICLE RECORDS

SPONSOR: Justus

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass" by the Standing Committee on
Legislative Review by a vote of 6 to 0. Voted "Do Pass" by the
Standing Committee on Rules-Legislative by a vote of 10 to 0.

This bill clarifies that the Department of Revenue cannot release
the home address or any other information that identifies a vehicle
owned or leased by any person who is an active or retired county,
State, or Federal parole officer, Federal pretrial officer, a peace
officer, a person vested under the Missouri Constitution with
judicial power, a member of the Federal judiciary, or a member of
such person's immediate family contained in the Department's motor
vehicle or driver registration records.

This bill is the same as HB 2843 (2024).

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that when the law was previously
changed it mistakenly left out retired law enforcement officers,
who may still need confidentiality due to the sensitive nature of
their past jobs.

Testifying in person for the bill was Representative Justus.

OPPONENTS: There was no opposition voiced to the committee.

Written testimony has been submitted for this bill. The full
written testimony and witnesses testifying online can be found
under Testimony on the bill page on the House website.


